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MORE HOMES AND LIVEABLE COMMUNITIES FOR NSW 
 

The NSW Government will update the BASIX standards alongside a range of other 
initiatives to help deliver more quality and affordable homes in communities across the 
State.    
 
Minister for Planning and Minister for Homes Anthony Roberts announced the changes 
today, which will develop best practice for liveable and resilient communities – focusing 
on quality subdivisions, streets and public spaces and achieve net zero targets.  
 
“I have asked the department to proceed with BASIX updates to help people build 

homes that are more comfortable, save people money on their power bills and 

contribute to our net zero target,” Mr Roberts said. 

 
“We want to make it easier to build quality, affordable homes – not harder. As I’ve said 
before, my focus is on changes that help us pave the way for more homes in liveable 
communities. 
 
“We need to optimise land for homes while building communities that are sustainable 

and resilient. 

 

“There are a number of policies already in place to build resilient communities that are 
designed to withstand the impact of climate change.” 
 
These include a direction issued by the Minister for Planning and Homes to ensure 
natural hazards are thoroughly considered in decision-making on land-use, the Flood-
Prone Land Policy, and the natural hazards toolkit for councils. 
 
The NSW Government will also consider any further measures in this regard concerning 
land use planning from the independent inquiry into floods, currently being conducted 
by Professor Mary O’Kane AC and Michael Fuller APM.  
 
Recommendations regarding land-use are due to the NSW Government on 30 June 
2022. 
 

Following extensive consultation with industry and stakeholder groups the NSW 
Government will not introduce the State Environmental Planning Policy for Design and 
Place. 
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